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LETTER DATED 26 JULY 1988 FROM THE CHARGE D'AFFAIRES A.I.

OF THE PERMANENT MISSION OF THE LIBYAN ARAB JAMAHIRIYA TO

THE UNITED NATIONS ADDRESSED TO THE PRESIDENT OF THE
SECURITY COUNCIL

I have the honour to transmit herewith a copy of the letter addressed to you
by Mr. Jadullah Azuz Talhi, Secretary of the People's Committee of the People's
Bureau for Foreign Liaison.

(Signed) Ali Sunni MUNTASSER
Ambassador
Chargé d'affaires a.i.
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Annex

Letter dated 26 July 1988 from the Secretary of the People's

Committee of the People's Bureau for Foreign Liaison of the

Libyan Arab Jamahiriya addressed to the President of the
Security Council

The United States of America is intending to dispatch 1,000 American Marines
to occupied Palestine on the pretext of conducting land and air exercises, thereby
transforming Arab territory in occupied Palestine into a training ground with the

aim of terrorizing the Arab people in Palestine and in an attempt to suppress the
uprising.

The military alliance between the United States and the Zionist entity is
targeted first and foremost at the Arab existence in its entirety, besides
heightening tension and threatening international peace and security in the
region. This criminal role which th> United States is playing in co-ordination
with the Zionist entity is confirmed by its provision of material and moral support
and by its military presence in the region.

In drawing your attention to the seriousness of these developments on the part
of the United States Government - and trusting in your wisdom - we urge the
distinguished Council to take all the urgent action and measures needed to
safeguard international peace and security and to spare the region from further
tension arising from the American military presence.

(Signed) Jadullah Azuz TALHI
Secretary of the People's Committee of the
People's Bureau for Foreign Liaison



